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1 P R O C E E D I N G S 

2 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CHARLES E. RAINEY: Good 

3 evening, and welcome t o t h i s p u b l i c input hearing. This 

4 p u b l i c input hearing Involves the matters of Pennsylvania 

5 Public U t i l i t y Commission vs. Philadelphia Gas Works at 

6 Docket No. R-00049157, and the p e t i t i o n of Philadelphia Gas 

7 Works t o e s t a b l i s h a cash r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause at 

8 Docket No. P-00042090. 

9 My name i s Charles Rainey, and I am the 

10 A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge assigned t o hear and w r i t e a 

11 recommended decision i n regard t o these matters. 

12 I'd l i k e t o take the o p p o r t u n i t y at t h i s time t o 

13 thank Representative Kenney f o r h i s e f f o r t s i n helping us t o 

14 George Washington High School here t h i s evening. We sur e l y 

15 appreciate t h a t . 

16 I would l i k e t o thank George Washington High School 

17 f o r a l l o w i n g us the use of t h i s auditorium and i t s 

18 f a c i l i t i e s . 

19 I'd also l i k e t o thank the student help from George 

20 Washington High School t h a t are here today; and namely those 

21 persons are Karlene Thern, Joseph Haines, Dan Marcu, 

22 Matthew Warner and Brian Harper. 

23 We c e r t a i n l y appreciate -- yes, l e t ' s give them a l l a 

24 hand. 

25 (Applause. ) 
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JUDGE RAINEY: We c e r t a i n l y appreciate the e f f o r t 

t h a t they're g i v i n g us t h i s evening beyond school hours. 

C e r t a i n l y i t i s much appreciated, and i t shows t h a t we have 

young people who are doing some r e a l l y nice t h i n g s . And we 

should c e r t a i n l y be very proud of them f o r t h a t . 

Let me also recognize State Senator Stack, who i s 

also here, and i s going t o be saying a few words s h o r t l y . 

But I'm going t o be g i v i n g an i n t r o d u c t i o n f i r s t t o t h i s 

matter so t h a t everyone has an understanding of j u s t why 

we're here t h i s evening. 

This p u b l i c input hearing i s being held f o r the 

purpose of a l l o w i n g i n t e r e s t e d persons an op p o r t u n i t y t o 

provide testimony regarding PGW's f i l i n g s . 

I b e lieve t h a t a b r i e f h i s t o r y of t h i s proceeding may 

be h e l p f u l . 

On March 1, 2004, PGW f i l e d a supplement t o i t s gas 

service t a r i f f designed t o increase annual rates by $31.4 

m i l l i o n o v e r a l l e f f e c t i v e September 1, 2004. 

According t o PGW's o r i g i n a l f i l i n g , a t y p i c a l 

r e s i d e n t i a l heating customer using 100,000 cubic f e e t or MCF 

of n a t u r a l gas a year would see a $5.00 increase i n h i s or 

her monthly b i l l from $120 t o $125. 

More s p e c i f i c a l l y , PGW's f i l e d t a r i f f supplement 

includes one, a proposed gas cost r a t e , or GCR, of 7.4216 

d o l l a r s per MCF, which represents a decrease i n the GCR t h a t 
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1 was i n e f f e c t on December 1, 2003. 

2 Two, a newly proposed cash r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n 

3 clause surcharge, which, based on PGW's b i l l c o l l e c t i o n 

4 p r o j e c t i o n s at the time of t h i s f i l i n g , was designed t o 

5 recover $46.7 m i l l i o n during the f i r s t year i t i s i n e f f e c t . 

6 Three, an increase i n the r e s t r u c t u r i n g and consumer 

7 education surcharge; and four, an increase i n the u n i v e r s a l 

8 service surcharge. 

9 This case was assigned t o me, and a prehearing 

10 conference was held on March 15, 2004. Parti e s present at 

n the prehearing conference were Philadelphia Gas Works, 

12 O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f , O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate, O f f i c e 

13 of Small Business Advocate, Action A l l i a n c e , et a l . , which 

14 include Action A l l i a n c e of Senior C i t i z e n s of Greater 

15 Philadelphia, Association of Community Organizations f o r 

16 Reform Now, the Tenants Action Group, and the Consumers 

17 Education and P r o t e c t i v e Association; also the Philadelphia 

18 I n d u s t r i a l and Commercial Gas Users Group. 

19 At the prehearing conference I granted PGW's motion 

20 t o consolidate i t s gas cost r a t e f i l i n g w i t h i t s cash 

21 r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause p e t i t i o n f o r purposes of 

22 hearing and d i s p o s i t i o n . 

23 P e t i t i o n s t o intervene were f i l e d by State Senators 

24 Vincent J. Fumo, Michael J. Stack and Anthony H. Williams; 

25 Philadelphia C i t y Counsel President Anna C. Verna, and 
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1 Philadelphia C i t y Counsel Members James F. Kenney, 

2 Frank DiCicco, Michael A. Nutter, David Cohen, 

3 Joan Krajewski, Juan Ramos, and Philadelphia D i s t r i c t 

4 Attorney Lynn Abraham, c o l l e c t i v e l y r e f e r r e d t o as 

5 Senator Fumo, et a l . ; and the Philadelphia Housing 

6 A u t h o r i t y . 

7 No answers i n op p o s i t i o n t o the p e t i t i o n s t o 

8 intervene were f i l e d , and the p e t i t i o n s t o intervene were 

9 granted. 

10 A schedule f o r the submission of w r i t t e n testimony 

11 and hearings was established at the prehearing conference 

12 and i n subsequent orders. 

13 W r i t t e n , d i r e c t and r e b u t t a l and s u r r e b u t t a l 

14 testimonies were submitted by some of the p a r t i e s pursuant 

15 t o the procedural schedule. 

16 Three p u b l i c input hearings were held on May 5 and 6. 

17 The May 5 p u b l i c input hearing was held at 7:00 p.m. at the 

18 Doubletree Hotel, Philadelphia Northeast. 

19 Two p u b l i c input hearings were held on May 6, at 1:00 

20 p.m. and 6:00 p.m., at the Philadelphia Community College, 

21 Seventeenth and Spring Garden Streets. And of course, 

22 t o n i g h t ' s p u b l i c input hearing here at George Washington 

23 High School. 

24 E v i d e n t i a r y hearings f o r the purpose of examining the 

25 p a r t i e s ' t e c h n i c a l witnesses was held on May 11 at the 
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Philadelphia State O f f i c e B u i l d i n g , Broad and Spring Garden 

Str e e t s . 

Some of the p a r t i e s ' witnesses were subjected t o 

examination at the e v i d e n t i a r y hearing. I questioned one of 

PGW's witnesses regarding the gas cost r a t e settlement f a c t 

sheet t h a t I had received the day before. 

A l l of the p a r t i e s present at the hearing, w i t h the 

exception of Philadelphia Housing A u t h o r i t y , which had not 

yet seen the settlement f a c t sheet, agreed t o the settlement 

f a c t sheet, which o u t l i n e d the terms of the settlement of 

the gas cost r a t e f i l i n g . 

I n a n u t s h e l l , the p a r t i e s agreed t o a decrease i n 

PGW's gas cost r a t e and increases i n the u n i v e r s a l service 

and conservation surcharge and r e s t r u c t u r i n g surcharges, 

when compared t o what was i n e f f e c t on December 1, 2003. 

The combined e f f e c t of the gas cost r a t e decrease and 

increases i n the u n i v e r s a l service surcharge and 

r e s t r u c t u r i n g surcharges i s an o v e r a l l annual r a t e decrease 

of approximately $9.6 m i l l i o n . 

The only matters t h a t remain i n dispute among the 

p a r t i e s present at the e v i d e n t i a r y hearing was PGW's 

proposed cash r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause. 

Witnesses f o r PGW, O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f , O f f i c e of 

Consumer Advocate and O f f i c e of Small Business Advocate were 

examined i n regard t o PGW's proposed cash r e c e i p t s 
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1 r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause. 

2 The procedural schedule was changed and w i l l be 

3 b i f u r c a t e d as a r e s u l t of recent developments. The p a r t i e s 

4 requested t h a t the gas cost r a t e f i l i n g and the cash 

5 r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause p e t i t i o n be placed on two 

6 separate tracks as a r e s u l t of the impending proposed 

7 settlement of the gas cost r a t e and the p a r t i e s ' desire t o 

extend the schedule by three weeks i n regard t o the cash 

9 r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause p e t i t i o n so t h a t they can 

10 engage i n settlement discussions. 

n Therefore i n regard t o the procedural schedule f o r 

12 .the gas cost r a t e , i t i s my expectation, based on 

13 representations by the p a r t i e s , t h a t I w i l l have a gas cost 

14 r a t e settlement document i n hand by May 26, 2004. 

15 Any non-signatory p a r t i e s t o the gas cost r a t e 

16 settlement would then have u n t i l June 9, 2004 to f i l e and 

17 submit w r i t t e n comments. 

18 I w i l l then render a recommended decision, and the 

19 Commission w i l l render i t ' s f i n a l d e cision by September 1, 

20 2004 . 

21 With regard t o the procedural schedule f o r the cash 

22 r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause, PGW w i l l make a f i l i n g 

23 extending the e f f e c t i v e date t o September 22, 2004. The 

24 p a r t i e s w i l l engage i n settlement discussions. 

25 I f a settlement i s reached, I w i l l e s t a b l i s h a 
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1 schedule t o allow any non-signatory p a r t i e s t o be heard 

2 e i t h e r o r a l l y or i n w r i t i n g . 

3 In the event the parties are not able to arrive at a 

4 proposed settlement of the cash r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n 

5 clause, main b r i e f s w i l l be due on June 14, and r e p l y b r i e f s 

6 on June 22. 

7 I w i l l rendered a recommended decision whether a 

8 proposed settlement of the cash r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n 

9 clause i s presented or not. The Commission w i l l render a 

10 f i n a l d ecision p r i o r t o September 22, 2004. 

11 So concludes my pr e s e n t a t i o n of the h i s t o r y of t h i s 

12 case. 

13 You, the p u b l i c , may p a r t i c i p a t e i n today's hearing 

H i n one of three ways. The f i r s t way, the one the Commission 

15 f i n d s p r e f e r a b l e , i s t h a t you submit sworn testimony under 

16 oath. 

17 By g i v i n g sworn testimony, the A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law 

18 Judge and the Commission may consider your testimony when i t 

19 decides t h i s case. Sworn testimony may be subject tO' 

20 questions from the p a r t i e s and me. 

21 The second way i s t o provide unsworn testimony. 

22 Unsworn testimony w i l l not be considered by the Commission 

23 when i t makes i t s decision. 

24 The t h i r d way i s to provide i n f o r m a t i o n at a break or 

25 at the conclusion of t h i s hearing t o e i t h e r the O f f i c e of 
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1 T r i a l S t a f f or the O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate or the O f f i c e 

2 o f Small Business Advocate f o r i t s use at i t s d i s c r e t i o n . 

3 I w i l l give counsel at t h i s time an op p o r t u n i t y t o 

4 introduce themselves and make any b r i e f opening statement 

5 t h a t they so choose t o make. 

6 And w e ' l l s t a r t w i t h counsel f o r Philadelphia Gas 

7 Works. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Good evening. I'm Dan C l e a r f i e l d . 

9 Thank you, Your Honor. I appreciate the op p o r t u n i t y 

10 t o make a few remarks. 

13 I'm counsel f o r PGW, and I'm wi t h an outside law f i r m 

12 here i n Phi l a d e l p h i a . And also, j u s t f o r the record, a 

13 graduate of Northeast High School class of 1970. 

H Let me give you two very quick p o i n t s on PGW's 

15 f i l i n g . Why do we need a CRRC? S p i r a l i n g n a t u r a l gas costs' 

16 have increased. They've almost doubled i n the l a s t two or 

17 three years. And t h a t ' s wreaked havoc w i t h our 

18 u n c o l l e c t i b l e s , d r i v e n those up t o unprecedented l e v e l s , 

19 d r i v e n our c o l l e c t i o n s down. 

20 And without the d o l l a r s from those u n c o l l e c t i b l e s i n 

21 c o l l e c t i o n s , the company i s i n danger of not having enough 

22 money t o pay i t s b i l l s i n order t o continue t o provide safe 

23 and adeguate service. 

24 So the company proposed t h i s clause t h a t would 

25 e s s e n t i a l l y do t h i s . I t would e i t h e r c o l l e c t the d o l l a r s 
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1 from customers through i t s c o l l e c t i o n e f f o r t s , which has 

2 increased t o unprecedented l e v e l s , or the clause would 

3 charge a l l of the r e s t of the customers a small amount t o 

4 back us up; t o e s s e n t i a l l y give us an insurance p o l i c y . 

5 Now, the good news i s t h a t our current c o l l e c t i o n s 

6 e f f o r t s , which you probably read about i n the newspaper, are 

7 working; at l e a s t at the present time. 

At the present time, i f t h i n g s continue as they have, 

9 we w i l l not have t o charge any a d d i t i o n a l amount through the 

10 CRRC. 

11 But the CRRC's s t i l l r e a l l y important as an insurance 

12 p o l i c y . Because i f those e f f o r t s don't pan out, i f f o r some 

13 reason the gas costs continue t o go up, as they seem t o be 

14 heading, and we abs o l u t e l y must have those a d d i t i o n a l 

15 d o l l a r s so we can issue bonds, make sure we have the d o l l a r s 

16 t o continue t o invest i n the network, i n the system t o make 

17 i t safe and adequate. 

18 Second p o i n t . I'm very glad t h a t you came t o n i g h t , 

19 very happy t o see you. We're hoping t h a t y o u ' l l t e s t i f y 

20 under oath and make sure you present your opinions t o the 

21 Commission, t o the r e s t of the representatives t h a t we see 

22 here t o n i g h t . I t ' s very, very important f o r us and f o r the 

23 Commission t o know ex a c t l y where you stand. 

24 Thank you very much. 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 
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1 O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . 

2 MR. SIMMS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

3 My name i s Johnnie Simms. I'm the c h i e f prosecutor 

4 i n the Commission's O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . 

5 F i r s t of a l l , I want t o take t h i s o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

6 welcome each and everyone here t o n i g h t . This i s an 

7 o p p o r t u n i t y f o r you, the ratepayers of PGW, t o express your 

8 opinion regarding the CRRC p e t i t i o n . 

9 I want t o also take t h i s o p p o r t u n i t y t o urge you t o 

10 speak on the record under oath so t h a t the p a r t i e s and the 

n A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Rainey and the Commission can 

12 consider your testimony as i t makes i t s determination as t o 

13 the outcome of t h i s p e t i t i o n . 

14 Once again, I want t o take t h i s o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

15 welcome you here today. And I look forward t o your 

16 testimony. 

17 Thank you. 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

19 O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate. 

20 MR. POPOWSKY: Thank you. Your Honor. 

21 My name i s Sonny Popowsky. I'm the Consumer Advocate 

22 of Pennsylvania. My job i s t o represent Pennsylvania's 

23 u t i l i t y consumers, i n c l u d i n g each of you who are ratepayers, 

24 i n matters before the Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y 

25 Commission. 
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1 Our o f f i c e i s opposed t o the PGW request f o r a 

2 r e c o n c i l a b l e cash r e c e i p t s clause. We have f i l e d expert 

3 testimony i n opposition t o t h a t request. 

4 But the purpose of our being here t o n i g h t i s t o hear 

5 from you. I appreciate your coming out here. I know some 

6 of you probably were unable t o get i n t o the room the l a s t 

7 time we had our hearing. And I r e a l l y appreciate your 

8 coming out here, and I look forward t o hearing your 

9 testimony. 

10 Thank you. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

12 (Applause. ) 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate. 

14 MS. JONES: Yes, thank you. Your Honor. 

15 My name i s Angela Jones. I represent the O f f i c e of 

16 Small Business Advocate. And as my colleagues have stated, 

17 we are here t o hear your opinion of the proposed cash 

is r e c e i p t s r e c o n c i l i a t i o n clause of PGW. 

19 Our o f f i c e i s on record as opposing t h e i r proposal. 

20 But our purpose here t o n i g h t i s t o hear from you, the 

21 ratepayers. 

22 I thank you f o r coming out. I w i l l be a v a i l a b l e at 

23 any breaks or a f t e r the proceeding i f you wish t o discuss 

24 matters w i t h me p r i v a t e l y . 

25 But as my colleagues have already stated, I encourage 
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1 you t o t e s t i f y under oath so t h a t the Commission, the Judge, 

2 as w e l l as the p a r t i e s can use your opinions. 

3 Thank you. And I look forward t o your testimony. 

4 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Jones. 

5 (Applause.) 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Action A l l i a n c e , e t a l . 

7 MR. BERTOCCI: Thank you, Your Honor. 

My name i s P h i l i p B e r t o c c i , and I'm an attorney w i t h 

9 Community Legal Services. I represent three low-income 

10 groups. Action A l l i a n c e f o r Senior C i t i z e n s , Tenants Action 

n Group and ACORN. 

12 We ab s o l u t e l y oppose t h i s CRRC. We also believe t h a t 

13 i t ' s t o t a l l y unnecessary, t h a t PGW's going t o have more cash 

14 at the end of t h i s f i s c a l year. 

15 But we're here t o hear what you have t o say. We're 

16 impressed by the turnout t h i s evening and we look forward t o 

17 hearing what you have t o say. 

18 (Applause. ) 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

20 Senator Fumo, et a l . 

21 MR. HICKS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

22 Good evening, l a d i e s and gentlemen. Please f o r g i v e 

23 my i n f o r m a l i t y , but i t ' s hot up here t o n i g h t . 

24 I'm a p r i v a t e a ttorney. But I am an attorney who 

25 represents a number of p u b l i c o f f i c i a l s , and I have my l i s t , 
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because I don't want t o miss any. 

The p u b l i c o f f i c i a l s t h a t I represent, I represent 

them both i n an i n d i v i d u a l capacity as customers of PGW, and 

i n t h e i r r e p r e s e n t a t i v e capacity as elec t e d o f f i c i a l s i n the 

C i t y of Philadelphia. 

They include Senator Vincent Fumo, Senator 

Michael Stack, Senator Anthony Williams, C i t y Council 

President Anna Verna, Council Members James Kenney, 

Frank DiCicco, Michael Nutter, David Cohen, Joan Krajewski, 

Juan Ramos, and Philadelphia D i s t r i c t Attorney Lynn Abraham. 

Each one of my c l i e n t s oppose PGW's CRRC. Big 

phrase; but i t ' s b a s i c a l l y a proposal t o have people who pay 

t h e i r b i l l s pay f o r people who don't pay t h e i r b i l l s . 

They a l l oppose i t as fundamentally u n f a i r . And 

t h a t ' s why I'm here. 

Thank you. 

(Applause.) 

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Hicks. 

Now we're about t o get t o what i s most important t h i s 

evening, which i s your testimony. I 'd ask p r i o r t o g i v i n g 

your testimony t h a t you provide and s p e l l your name, t h a t 

you provide your address, t h a t you s t a t e whether or not you 

are a PGW customer, and t h a t you also s t a t e who you are 

representing here t h i s evening. 

Now, before we get t o the testimony, I'm going t o ask 
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1 i f the elec t e d o f f i c i a l s who are here want t o say a few 

2 words. And I know t h a t Senator Stack wants t o do so. He 

3 d i d t e s t i f y at the p u b l i c input hearing t h a t was held at the 

4 Doubletree. But we w i l l c e r t a i n l y recognize him and give 

5 him an o p p o r t u n i t y t o say a few words. 

6 Senator Stack. 

7 (Applause.) 

8 Whereupon, 

9 SENATOR MICHAEL J . STACK 

10 having previously been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d further as 

11 follows: 

12 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

13 SENATOR STACK: Thank you, Judge Rainey. Thank you 

14 f o r g i v i n g me the o p p o r t u n i t y t o make a quick statement. 

15 I'd much r a t h e r hear from my c o n s t i t u e n t s t o n i g h t , 

16 because I know t h i s issue a f f e c t s them a l l , and i n a very 

17 emotional way, as you do too, from the previous hearing. 

18 I j u s t wanted t o j u s t s t a t e one more time t h a t I 

19 r e a l l y b e lieve t h a t t h i s i s a surcharge t h a t punishes 

20 responsible ratepayers f o r being responsible, and makes them 

21 pay the b i l l s of those t h a t are deadbeats. 

22 So I am opposing t h i s cost adjustment, t h i s r a t e 

23 hike, whatever you would l i k e t o c a l l i t , both from a l e g a l 

24 standpoint, and l e g i s l a t i v e l y . 

25 And I w i l l not go on w i t h t h i s ; I j u s t wanted t o l e t 
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1 you know once again my p o s i t i o n , and t o l e t my c o n s t i t u e n t s 

2 know my p o s i t i o n . And I'd much r a t h e r hear from them 

3 t o n i g h t . 

4 So once again, thank you f o r convening t h i s hearing. 

5 And I look forward t o hearing my neighbors. Thank you very 

6 much.. 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Senator Stack. 

8 (Applause.) 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: I note t h a t Senator Allyson Schwartz 

10 i s also here. And I note t h a t testimony was pr e v i o u s l y 

U presented on her behalf a t one of the other p u b l i c input 

12 hearings. But c e r t a i n l y w e ' l l allow her t o an op p o r t u n i t y 

13 t o say a few words i f she so desires. 

14 Senator Schwartz? 

15 (Applause. ) 

16 Whereupon, 

17 SENATOR ALLYSON Y. SCHWARTZ 

18 having been c a l l e d as a witness, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

19 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

20 SENATOR SCHWARTZ: Thank you very much. And I 

21 appreciate the o p p o r t u n i t y t o say a few words and i n person 

22 be able t o express my very strong f e e l i n g s also about the 

23 f a c t t h a t t h i s i s not good p u b l i c p o l i c y . I t i s not f a i r at 

24 a l l t o the responsible paying p u b l i c who pay t h e i r b i l l s on 

25 time. 
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And p a r t i c u l a r at a time when we have seen the rates 

go up, the costs go up d r a m a t i c a l l y , t h a t we see many of 

PGW's customers r e a l l y s t r u g g l i n g t o pay t h e i r b i l l s on 

time, and they do so. 

And so t o punish them by adding a surcharge i s j u s t 

the wrong t h i n g t o do. And I do s t r o n g l y oppose i t i n my 

r o l e as s t a t e senator, of course, and — maybe I'm not 

supposed t o mention, I'm also a candidate f o r congress. But 

on behalf of my f u t u r e c o n s t i t u e n t s p o t e n t i a l l y , I do want 

t o say t h a t i t i s j u s t simply wrong. 

And i t ' s also wrong t o l e t PGW o f f the hook f o r i t s 

own management p r a c t i c e s . And while they have recognized 

themselves t h a t they have had t o r e a l l y reform much of the 

i n t e r n a l management, i n c l u d i n g the c o l l e c t i o n of bad debts, 

t h a t those who are responsible ratepayers should not have t o 

make up f o r what was poor management. 

And again, I understand t h a t PGW's t r y i n g t o make 

some changes i n t h a t , but they're nowhere near where they 

have t o be. And they acknowledge t h a t themselves. 

So the combination of the increa s i n g rates and 

increasing costs of gas t o ratepayers and the f a c t of the 

poor c o l l e c t i o n s and the f a c t t h a t PGW i s j u s t not where i t 

should be from a p o i n t of view of management, you j u s t 

cannot punish, and should not punish, responsible ratepayers 

f o r t h a t . And I oppose i t . 
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1 I wanted t o make t h a t statement i n w r i t i n g , as I d i d 

2 l a s t time I had a s t a f f person be able t o present t h a t ; but 

3 I wanted t o come i n person t o n i g h t t o express my very strong 

4 f e e l i n g s t h a t the Public U t i l i t y Commission should not 

5 approve t h i s surcharge on responsible paying customers of 

6 PGW. I t punishes the wrong people, rewards the wrong 

7 people, and i s simply bad p u b l i c p o l i c y . 

8 Thank you very much. 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Senator Schwartz. 

10 (Applause.) 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Congressman Kenney, who, again, was so 

12 ins t r u m e n t a l i n us being here t h i s evening. Representative 

13 Kenney also presented testimony at the Doubletree Hotel. 

14 But we w i l l give him an op p o r t u n i t y t o make remarks at t h i s 

15 time. 

16 Go r i g h t ahead. Representative Kenney. 

17 Whereupon, 

18 SENATOR GEORGE T. KENNEY, JR. 

19 having previously been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d further as 

20 follows: 

21 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

22 REPRESENTATIVE KENNEY: Thank you. Your Honor. And I 

23 c e r t a i n l y want t o thank you and the PUC f o r coming back t o 

24 Northeast P h i l a d e l p h i a . 

25 As was mentioned, several weeks ago an overflow crowd 
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1 showed up t o express t h e i r outrage at t h i s surcharge, 

2 deadbeat tax, whatever you want t o c a l l i t , and 

3 Senator Stack and myself and Representative Butkovitz f e l t 

4 t h a t our c o n s t i t u e n t s d i d n ' t get enough time or d i d n ' t have 

5 the capacity t o step forward, and t h a t ' s why you came back 

6 t o n i g h t t o o f f e r c o n s t i t u e n t s i n Northeast Philadelphia the 

7 o p p o r t u n i t y t o speak out again against t h i s surcharge. 

And we can c a l l i t wrong, un j u s t , u n f a i r ; i t ' s j u s t 

9 unbelievable t h a t we would allow as a matter of p u b l i c 

10 p o l i c y a company t o charge those honest hardworking 

11 ratepayers an a d d i t i o n a l charge on t h e i r b i l l f o r those t h a t 

12 j u s t don't want t o pay. 

13 And there's about 130,000 of them. Probably some of 

14 them do want t o pay and can't a f f o r d i t , and I t h i n k as 

15 p u b l i c policymakers i t ' s up t o the elec t e d o f f i c i a l s t o work 

16 on issues t o f i n d new monies t o help those t h a t are t r u l y 

17 vulnerable and poor, and w e ' l l do t h a t . 

18 But f o r t h a t group of ratepayers t h a t j u s t refuse t o 

19 pay, we have t o step forward and send a c l e a r message to PGW 

20 t h a t t h i s i s not the way t o go. 

21 As i t was mentioned, the r a t e , you're c o l l e c t i n g more 

22 money than ever, you're moving i n the r i g h t d i r e c t i o n . But 

23 I would say t o the PGW, you're not i n the insurance 

24 business. You should not be p u t t i n g insurance p o l i c i e s , or 

25 I t h i n k you mentioned the term, you were loo k i n g f o r an 
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1 insurance p o l i c y on the back of honest ratepayers j u s t t o 

2 give you a l i t t l e comfort l e v e l i n case you don't c o l l e c t 

3 what you're supposed t o c o l l e c t . 

I t h i n k t h a t ' s wrong. I would get o f f t h a t term 

5 "insurance p o l i c y . " I t ' s the wrong way t o go. You're 

6 moving i n the r i g h t d i r e c t i o n . Go c o l l e c t from those t h a t 

7 don't want t o pay or j u s t scam the system, and t h a t ' s where 

you should be headed, and t h a t ' s where we should send a 

9 cl e a r message. 

10 And Your Honor, I thank you again. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you Representative Kenney. 

12 (Applause. ) 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: I see there's another e l e c t e d o f f i c i a l 

14 here. 

15 I apologize f o r not knowing your name. 

16 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: I'm Representative Alan 

17 Bu t k o v i t z . 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Oh, Representative B u t k o v i t z . Are you 

19 here t o give testimony t h i s evening, Representative 

20 Butkovitz? 

21 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: Yes. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, l e t me swear you i n then. I 

23 d i d n ' t swear i n the others because they had pr e v i o u s l y 

24 presented testimony, and so t h e i r swearing i n s t i l l held. 

25 
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1 Whereupon, 

2 REPRESENTATIVE ALAN BUTKOVITZ 

3 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

4 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you please provide your name and 

5 s p e l l your name f o r the court r e p o r t e r , please? 

6 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: I t ' s Representative Alan, 

7 A-L-A-N, Butkovitz, B-U-T-K-O-V-I-T-Z. 

8 JUDGE RAINEY: And Representative B u t k o v i t z , would 

9 you provide your address? 

10 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: 1118 Unruh Avenue, 

11 Philadelphia. And I am a PGW customer. 

12 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And who are you representing 

13 here t h i s evening? 

14 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: I represent Oxford C i r c l e , 

15 Broadhurst and Bustleton. 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Go ahead and give your 

17 testimony. 

18 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

19 REPRESENTATIVE BUTKOVITZ: I also want t o oppose the 

20 approval of t h i s surcharge. I want t o po i n t out a couple of 

21 t h i n g s . 

22 Aside from the unfairness of having people who are 

23 also hard-pressed t o pay f o r people who j u s t don't want t o 

24 pay, there's also a hardship argument. 

25 Ever since I've been i n Harrisburg there's been t h i s 
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1 perception t h a t seniors, t h a t seniors i n the northeast are 

2 r e a l l y w e l l o f f r e l a t i v e l y speaking. And the relevant 

3 incomes are not t h a t high. 

4 We had t h i s i n 191 when we had a retirement tax 

5 imposed. And at t h a t time the census s t a t i s t i c s i n d i c a t e d 

6 t h a t something l i k e a t h i r d of the people i n Oxford C i r c l e 

7 over 60 were l i v i n g on incomes of $15,000. 

Now, maybe t h a t ' s $25,000 today. But t r y i n g t o buy 

9 p r e s c r i p t i o n drugs, t r y i n g t o buy food, t r y i n g t o pay car 

10 insurance, you're paying a l l of your u t i l i t i e s , and you get 

11 a surcharge of even less than $10.00 a month, t h a t ' s not 

12 j u s t something t h a t on p r i n c i p l e i s wrong and i s u n f a i r and 

13 makes you resent the system, i t i s a r e a l hardship. 

14 And people who are i n a p o s i t i o n of policy-making, 

15 whose incomes are much greater than t h a t , need t o have a 

16 sense of what i t would mean i f you were g e t t i n g by as a 

17 r e t i r e e on a $25,000 income whether a $7.00 a month 

18 surcharge or a $10.00 surcharge or something you weren't 

19 g e t t i n g i s the kind of t h i n g t h a t could prevent you from 

20 buying t h i n g s t h a t you need. 

21 The comment by PGW about approving t h i s surcharge 

22 j u s t i n case we need i t , c o l l e c t i o n e f f o r t s are working; the 

23 p o i n t i s , management ought t o be i n c e n t i v i s e d t o be 

24 aggressive about c o l l e c t i n g the unpaid balances. They need 

25 t o be hungry t o a c e r t a i n extent. 
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1 A l l of us have been i n a p o s i t i o n where we've had t o 

2 go i n , undergo comparison c r e d i t checks, have t o prove our 

3 income, have t o prove our j u s t i f i c a t i o n f o r not doing 

4 t h i n g s . The whole c r e d i t issue, the whole question of why 

5 you didn't pay can be handled i n a much more aggressive 

6 basis. 

7 The types of p r i v a t e groups t h a t have developed very 

strong records i n s p e c i a l i z i n g i n t h a t and g e t t i n g 

9 percentage repayments even on d e f a u l t loans, can be engaged. 

10 What i s the i n c e n t i v e f o r PGW t o take an aggressive 

11 a c t i o n along those l i n e s i f somebody's going t o p i c k up the 

12 problem i f they don't? 

13 The whole p o i n t i n u t i l i t y r e g u l a t i o n i s t o give them 

14 an i n c e n t i v e t o do a good management j o b . And there have 

15 been a number of a l t e r n a t i v e l e g i s l a t i v e proposals made 

16 about how t h i s could be handled. 

17 There ought t o be another type of risk-spreading 

18 mechanism. I f you're t a l k i n g about people who are not 

19 homeowners and they are landlords, we could adopt a system 

20 where landlords become a secondary source of r e s p o n s i b i l i t y 

21 a f t e r a c e r t a i n number of d e f a u l t s . And i t would be a more 

22 e f f i c i e n t system of then engaging w i t h the tenants and 

23 c o l l e c t i n g some percentage of the amount of money because of 

24 the u t i l i t y causes . 

25 A l l of those ideas combine an aspect of f a i r n e s s , an 
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aspect of understanding the hardship t h a t i s being borne by 

a l l of the people on the system, and an aspect of 

i n c e n t i v i z i n g a st r a t e g y of working at maximum e f f i c i e n c y on 

the p a r t of the u t i l i t y . 

So I t h i n k t h a t the Commission should r e j e c t the 

proposal f o r t h i s surcharge and move towards consideration 

of those a l t e r n a t i v e s o l u t i o n s . 

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Representative B u t k o v i t z . 

(Applause.) 

JUDGE RAINEY: I now c a l l on Herb Sumsky. 

Mr. Sumsky, may I swear you in? 

MR. SUMSKY: Yes. 

Whereupon, 

HERB SUMSKY 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

JUDGE RAINEY: Would you provide your name and s p e l l 

your name f o r the court r e p o r t e r , please? 

THE WITNESS: My name's Herb Sumsky, S-U-M-S-K-Y. 

I'm a PGW customer; and I'm a r e t i r e d s t e a m - f i t t e r . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

THE WITNESS: I have a couple ideas of how t o c o l l e c t 

the money, and maybe a s o l u t i o n t o help. 

I would freeze the penalty and the i n t e r e s t the gas 

companies charge t o these people t h a t owe the money, and 

then take a c a l c u l a t i o n of the l a s t two years, the average. 
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and see what i t comes out t o . 

Let's say the average comes out t o about $4 0 a month. 

I f the person has an arrear of, say, $200, the maximum 

payback would be two years. That would be the maximum f o r 

everybody. 

So approximately the person would pay $40 a month on 

the gas plus approximately $5.00 on debt reduction. 

Also, t h i s i s one t h i n g I'm against, but I would 

r a t h e r defer t o put i t , i s put a $5.00 t a r i f f on every 

customer, no matter who i t i s , commercial, and t h a t money 

would be set aside t o pay down the debt on the gas works. 

Two, the c i t y should check up the debt and make sure 

i t i s the a c t u a l debt, and speak t o the bondholders, and 

have t h a t i n t e r e s t and p e n a l t i e s frozen. 

And also, the gas company t o come up w i t h a c e r t a i n 

percentage of money w i t h t h i s $5.00 t a r i f f t o pay down the 

debt. 

And the reason I'm saying t h i s , the more expense and 

overhead t h a t he gas works has, the higher our gas b i l l w i l l 

be. So i f the gas company's expense i s cut down 

d r a s t i c a l l y , then our gas b i l l w i l l go down. 

Thank you. 

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Sumsky. 

(Applause.) 

JUDGE RAINEY: Bob H a l l . 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717 ) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



524 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Mr. Hall, may I swear you in? 

MR. HALL: Yes, s i r . 

Whereupon, 

BOB HALL 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your name f o r the 

record, and s p e l l your name f o r the court r e p o r t e r . Also 

provide your address and s t a t e whether you're a PGW 

customer, and who you're representing t h i s evening. 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

My name i s Bob H a l l ; I l i v e a t 8753 Kosh (phonetic). 

And t h a t ' s H-A-L-L. And I am a Philadelphia Gas Works 

customer, and I represent myself t o n i g h t , along w i t h anybody 

else who f e e l s t h a t they're being dumped on. 

You know, I hear about the cost of gas. And I hear 

about a r a t e increase t h a t was asked f o r . Well, you know, 

i t ' s tough being a gas company customer, because you got t o 

pay $12.00 a month t o be a customer. 

Now, I want t o know what the gas company does w i t h 

t h a t . I f you got 500,000 customers i n the C i t y of 

Philadelphia, which I understand when I went up t o the 

I n t e r n e t today, they claim 518,000. I believe i t ' s more. 

But anyhow, t h a t ' s what they claim. 

I f you times t h a t by $12.00, you're coming out w i t h 
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1 $74 m i l l i o n a year t h a t they don't have no account f o r . 

2 What are they doing w i t h i t ? 

3 That adds up t o $200,000 a day, every s i n g l e day of 

4 the year, 365 days. What do they do w i t h t h a t money? 

5 There's no accounting. 

6 And they can r a i s e t h a t , I guess, anytime they want 

7 without even going t o the PUC, because i t ' s a customer 

charge. 

9 I would l i k e t o c a l l on my representatives who are 

10 here t o get back t o t h e i r job and c a l l f o r a grand j u r y t o 

11 have the gas company i n v e s t i g a t e d on what they're doing w i t h 

12 our money. 

13 (Applause. ) 

14 THE WITNESS: We as customers c e r t a i n l y are not 

15 seeing the value, we don't see the improvement i n 

16 i n f r a s t r u c t u r e . We only see them asking f o r more money. 

17 I want a grand j u r y i n v e s t i g a t i o n . I want the people 

18 of Northeast Philadelphia t o get behind i t , t o get t h e i r 

19 representatives on the b a l l . 

20 (Applause. ) 

21 THE WITNESS: You know, I can come up here and say 

22 I'm against something. But I don't have any — I have a 

23 c l o u t of one vote. That's a l l I have, one vote. Maybe I 

24 c o n t r o l one or two more i n my f a m i l y . 

25 But you know what? I f you get t h i s Northeast 
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1 Philadelphia upset, you're going t o have q u i t e a few people 

2 s t a r t i n g t o vote a l i t t l e d i f f e r e n t . 

3 Maybe t h e y ' l l f i n d one of themselves, and not 

4 p r o f e s s i o n a l p o l i t i c i a n s t o represent them, who only come 

5 around when i t ' s time f o r an e l e c t i o n . 

6 Now, I don't say t h a t about everyone. I don't say 

7 t h a t about a l l the elected o f f i c i a l s , because I went t o 

8 them, and t h e i r c o n s t i t u e n t services are f i n e . 

9 I f I need a s t r e e t paved or a pothole f i x e d , i t ' s 

10 done. Constituent services are great. But going out and 

11 handling something of t h i s magnitude, they can't get 

12 together. This i s a b i g t h i n g . 

13 On the way over here t o n i g h t I j u s t about made i t 

14 through t h i s p a r t i c u l a r i n t e r s e c t i o n on Green. Do you know 

15 t h a t behind me when I looked i n my m i r r o r there was four 

16 people going through on red? 

17 You know, t h a t j u s t shows what a s t a t e of 

18 noncompliance we are w i t h the laws i n t h i s c i t y . We're 

19 almost i n a s t a t e of anarchy. 

20 Look at our schools. They're an example of what's 

21 going wrong. And nobody's g e t t i n g up and saying, hey, look, 

22 t h i s got t o stop. 

23 I f we have t o b u i l d more prisons t o house these 

24 people t h a t don't have regard t o the law, we're j u s t going 

25 t o have t o b u i l d them. I'd ra t h e r pay an increase i n taxes 
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1 f o r t h a t than t o pay an increase f o r the gas company, who 

2 don't do nothing w i t h i t but put i t i n t h e i r pockets. 

3 (Applause.) 

4 THE WITNESS: You know, the p o s i t i o n of the consumer 

5 advocate i s against t h i s r a t e increase. But has he come out 

6 before the public? Has he come out before us? And so what 

7 can he do about i t ? Or i s he j u s t one voice too? 

Sometime I'd l i k e t o know t h a t . And a l l these people 

9 on t h i s side who claim t o do a wonderful job f o r us. Just 

10 because they oppose i t i s not enough, people. You got t o 

11 get out there and r a l l y . You got t o get out there and 

12 demand an i n v e s t i g a t i o n and t o see where t h i s money's going. 

13 (Applause. ) 

14 THE WITNESS: You know, only $140 m i l l i o n — and I 

15 t a l k l i k e t h a t ' s nothing. Only $140 m i l l i o n of the one 

16 b i l l i o n one debt i s from people not paying. 

17 Where i s t h a t $960 m i l l i o n debt coming from t o make 

18 up t h a t one b i l l i o n one? I don't know where i t i s . Has PGW 

19 ever come out and said where they're throwing t h a t at? I'd 

20 l i k e t o know. 

21 Do they got corporate j e t s t h a t f l y around? Do they 

22 take junkets a l l over the world? I don't know. That's why 

23 I'm c a l l i n g f o r an i n v e s t i g a t i o n . I want a grand j u r y . 

24 And I hope the people of the northeast and the people 

25 of Philadelphia get together w i t h t h a t and t e l l t h e i r 
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1 representatives t h a t they've had enough. 

2 That's a l l I have t o say. 

3 And, oh. Your Honor, I want t o thank you f o r your 

4 patience w i t h me f o r the l a s t time when I got a l i t t l e out 

5 of c o n t r o l of myself and I kind of went o f f . I hope you 

6 don't take t h a t as a bad sign. 

7 But, you know, the people are fed up. 

8 JUDGE RAINEY: No, not at a l l . Thank you f o r t h a t , 

9 Mr. H a l l . 

10 THE WITNESS: Thank you very much. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you f o r your testimony. 

12 (Applause. ) 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Karen C a r r o l l . 

14 Ms. C a r r o l l , may I swear you in? 

15 MS. CARROLL: Yes. 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you r a i s e your right-hand, 

17 please? 

18 Whereupon, 

19 KAREN S. CARROLL 

20 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

21 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name f o r the 

22 record, and s p e l l your name. 

23 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

24 THE WITNESS: Karen S. C a r r o l l ; K-A-R-E-N, C-A-R-

25 R-O-L-L. I l i v e at 10913 Landino (phonetic) Lane, and my 
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1 u t i l i t i e s are included i n my r e n t . 

2 I became acquainted w i t h t h i s problem through my work 

3 as a s o c i a l worker, and also as a consumer. So I would l i k e 

4 t o speak f o r the people t h a t I'm f a m i l i a r w i t h t h a t don't at 

5 t h i s p o i n t have a voice or much of a voice. 

6 I happened to observe a c i t y c o u n c i l discussion today 

7 about also r a i s i n g the water rates. And one of the thin g s 

8 t h a t was said i n t h a t discussion was p a r t i c u l a r l y d i s t u r b i n g 

9 t o me. And t h a t ' s one of the reasons t h a t I'm here t o n i g h t . 

10 And t h a t i s t h a t somebody said we can -- they were 

11 t a l k i n g about b i l l i n g . And they said, w e l l , i t ' s tough t o 

12 get people t o pay t h e i r e l e c t r i c b i l l s . 

13 But people can get along without e l e c t r i c i t y and gas, 

14 but they can't l i v e without water; they can't get along 

15 without water. So i f we t u r n t h e i r water o f f , they're going 

16 t o have t o pay. 

17 And when you b o i l t h a t kind of an argument down, what 

18 they're b a s i c a l l y saying i s , your money or your l i f e . And 

19 t h a t ' s the kind of pressure t h a t I t h i n k i s r e a l l y 

20 i n t o l e r a b l e i n my mind. 

21 That kind of t h i n k i n g does not represent a s o c i a l 

22 p o l i c y t h a t r e a l l y supports the l i f e of the community. And 

23 t h i s i s very deeply d i s t u r b i n g t o me. 

24 Something else t h a t I'm hearing t h a t also concerns me 

25 i s the use of the word "deadbeat." And as somebody who 
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1 works w i t h the un d e r p r i v i l e g e d , and as somebody who i s p a r t 

2 of the dwindling or f a i l i n g middle class, I r e a l l y object t o 

3 the m o r a l i z a t i o n and the l a b e l i n g of people who r e a l l y 

4 s t r u g g l e t o pay t h e i r b i l l s , as being deadbeat; the people 

5 who are having t o make choices between medical care, or even 

6 food, i n order t o pay t h e i r u t i l i t i e s . 

7 And t h i s i s a t r a d i t i o n a l argument t h a t ' s o f t e n used 

8 on the part of people i n p u b l i c o f f i c e t o d i v e r t a t t e n t i o n 

9 from some r e a l , deeper systemic problems. 

10 And I would j u s t ask you t o stop blaming people who 

n are s t r u g g l i n g and look deeper i n t o the r e a l cause of t h i s 

12 problem. 

13 Thank you. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you very much, Ms. C a r r o l l . 

15 (Applause. ) 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: James Lavin. 

17 Mr. Lavin, may I swear you in? 

18 MR. LAVIN: Yes. 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you ra i s e your right-hand, 

20 please? 

21 Whereupon, 

22 JAMES M. LAVIN 

23 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

24 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name f o r the 

25 record, and s p e l l your name. 
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1 THE WITNESS: James M. Lavin, L-A-V-I-N. 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Your address? 

3 THE WITNESS: 9758 Chapel Cross S t r e e t , Philadelphia 

4 19115. 

5 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you a PGW customer? 

6 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you representing y o u r s e l f here 

8 t h i s evening? 

9 THE WITNESS: I am representing myself and the 4,727 

10 people t h a t signed my p e t i t i o n . 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go r i g h t ahead w i t h your 

12 testimony. 

13 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

14 THE WITNESS: Approximately 200 signatures t h a t came 

15 t o us a f t e r we d e l i v e r e d 4,725 at the l a s t meeting held at 

16 the Doubletree Hotel. 

17 As you are aware, t h i s i s regarding the proposed 

18 surtax t h a t the Philadelphia Gas Works i s asking t o apply t o 

19 a l l the paying customers' b i l l s i n order t o a l l e v i a t e the 

20 huge d e f i c i t t h a t PGW has in c u r r e d due to the thousands of 

21 people who have not paid t h e i r b i l l s . 

22 I understand t h a t PGW has sent l e t t e r s t o a l l of the 

23 135,000 people who s t i l l owe huge b i l l s , and have informed 

24 them t h a t t h e i r gas would be shut o f f . 

25 I f these people haven't paid t h e i r b i l l s a l l these 
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1 years, do you r e a l l y t h i n k t h i s l e t t e r would a f f e c t them? 

2 They are j u s t going t o ignore i t , and i t ' s a waste of the 

3 taxpayers' money t o even mail them n o t i c e s . Their service 

should be terminated. 

5 Again, we i t e r a t e t h a t the management of PGW i s 

6 responsible f o r a l l o w i n g t h i s d e f i c i t t o occur f o r a l l these 

7 years, and the mismanagement should be addressed by the PUC 

before any surcharge or f u t u r e gas increases are granted. 

9 Thank you. 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Lavin. 

11 (Applause. ; 

12 THE WITNESS: May I give you these, s i r ? 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Yes. 

14 (Documents handed t o Judge Rainey.) 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. 

16 Emily Rutecki. 

17 May I swear you in? 

18 MS. RUTECKI: Yes. 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Please r a i s e your right-hand. 

20 Whereupon, 

21 EMILY RUTECKI 

22 having been duly, sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Provide your name and s p e l l your name 

24 f o r the court r e p o r t e r , please. 

25 
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1 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

2 THE WITNESS: My name i s Emily Rutecki. I t ' s R-U-T-

3 E-C-K-I. I l i v e at 8823 Roosevelt Boulevard. 

4 I t w i l l be two years t h a t I'm l i v i n g there i n August. 

5 I l i v e d i n Frankfurt f o r 58 years, never had a problem w i t h 

6 the gas. 

7 But once the people moved i n t h a t are r e n t i n g the 

houses, we have a neighbor which the gas company allowed her 

9 b i l l t o reach $2,630. That's when they f i n a l l y shut her gas 

10 o f f . That was at the end of August. 

11 Then my daughter i s a s o c i a l worker. She goes t o 

12 p u b l i c housing. I n the wintertime they have the gas on 

13 high, they walk around i n summer shorts and underwear. 

14 Now, who' s paying f o r t h e i r gas b i l l s ? 

15 (Applause. ) 

16 THE WITNESS: We are the ones. Who's paying f o r the 

17 people i n the Philadelphia housing p r o j e c t s ? We are, aren't 

18 we? 

19 Now we are responsible f o r t h e i r b i l l s ? I don't 

20 t h i n k t h a t i s f a i r . 

21 I don't have anything more t o say. I wish t h a t would 

22 be taken care of. Why do you t h i n k t h a t we have so many 

23 houses t h a t are going up on s h e r i f f ' s sale? Do you read the 

24 paper? There's pages and pages of people moving out. And 

25 they're l o s i n g t h e i r homes because they cannot a f f o r d t o pay 
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1 t h e i r b i l l s . 

2 Thank you. 

3 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Rutecki. 

4 (Applause.) 

5 JUDGE RAINEY: Roslyn Robbins. 

6 Let me swear you i n . 

7 Whereupon, 

8 ROSLYN ROBBINS 

9 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Provide your name and s p e l l i t f o r the 

11 court r e p o r t e r . 

12 THE WITNESS: Roslyn Robbins, R-O-B-B-I-N-S. 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

14 THE WITNESS: 1700 Tuscan St r e e t , P h i l a d e l p h i a . 

15 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you a PGW customer? 

16 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. Do I have a choice? 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you representing y o u r s e l f t h i s 

18 evening? 

19 THE WITNESS: Myself and my neighbors. 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: Go r i g h t ahead. 

21 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

22 THE WITNESS: I don't have anything prepared. 

23 B a s i c a l l y I'm q u i t e angry because I was at the l a s t hearing 

24 and I was one of the 4- or 500 people t h a t couldn't even get 

25 i n the door. 
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1 So today I j u s t want t o say t h a t I l i v e i n a duplex. 

2 The gentleman u p s t a i r s from me had t o c a l l the gas company 

3 every month f o r f i v e months and say, where i s my b i l l . He 

4 d i d n ' t get one u n t i l i t was over $1,000- Here's somebody 

5 t h a t was w i l l i n g t o pay. 

6 I pers o n a l l y had a squabble w i t h the gas company. I 

7 pay my b i l l every month. We have a discrepancy of $30 t h a t 

8 we disagreed on. This i s almost two years ago. 

9 I get l e t t e r s from c o l l e c t i o n agencies, I get l e t t e r s 

10 from attorneys. Did anybody ever t r y t o s i t down w i t h me 

11 and discuss t h i s ? No. 

12 And l a s t but not l e a s t , my c h i l d l i v e s i n Bucks 

13 County i n a four-bedroom s i n g l e home. His heat costs less 

14 than my head does i n a two-bedroom apartment i n Northeast 

15 Philadelphia. T e l l me why. Nobody has an answer f o r me; do 

16 they? 

17 (Pause. ) 

18 THE WITNESS: Sir? 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: You're questioning me w i t h regard t o 

20 why your --

21 THE WITNESS: I want t o know why i t costs less t o 

22 heat a four-bedroom home i n Bucks County than i t does a two-

23 bedroom apartment i n Northeast Philadelphia. 

24 JUDGE RAINEY: I'm c e r t a i n l y not prepared t o answer 

25 t h a t question. And of course --
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1 THE WITNESS: Oh, I believe some of the p u b l i c 

2 o f f i c i a l s d i d on the May 5 meeting when they said our rates 

3 are much higher than anywhere else. Just nobody wants t o 

4 address t h a t . 

5 Thank you. 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Robbins. 

7 (Applause.) 

8 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor? 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: I f Ms. Robbins wants t o come up 

11 a f t e r or at the break and give me her in f o r m a t i o n , I ' l l have 

12 somebody look i n t o her issue w i t h respect t o the b i l l i n g 

13 dispute. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, very good. 

15 And t h a t applies t o anywhere else here who has any 

16 personal problems w i t h t h e i r b i l l which they would l i k e t o 

17 discuss w i t h PGW. They can discuss t h a t w i t h Mr. C l e a r f i e l d 

18 at the conclusion of t h i s hearing. 

19 Jean McCray. 

20 May I swear you in? 

21 MS. MCCRAY: Yes. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: I f y o u ' l l r a i s e your right-hand. 

23 Whereupon, 

24 JEAN McCRAY 

25 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your name f o r the 

2 record and s p e l l your name. 

3 THE WITNESS: My name i s Jean McCray. Last name i s 

4 spe l l e d M-C c a p i t a l C-R-A-Y. I l i v e at 7409 Belden Street, 

5 Philadelphia. Zip code i s eleven. 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: And are you a PGW customer? 

7 THE WITNESS: Yes. And do I have another choice? 

8 JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed w i t h your testimony. 

9 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

10 THE WITNESS: I don't t h i n k anybody here has any idea 

n t h a t people who r e t i r e are on a f i x e d i n come. And they do 

12 be l i e v e t h a t they can pay t h e i r b i l l s . And t h e i r pensions 

13 do not go up. Only your b i l l s go up. And the r a t e t h a t 

14 they charge you goes up. 

15 And I do not believe t h a t the gas company has 

16 j u s t i f i e d the r a t e increase or t h i s surcharge f o r people 

17 t h a t do not pay t h e i r b i l l s t o anyone i n t h i s room, 

is I'm here representing myself, and I am a 

19 committeewoman i n the 56th Ward, Fourteenth D i v i s i o n . 

20 I would not have known about t h i s meeting unless I 

21 got my paper yesterday, and i t happened t o be the Northeast 

22 Times, when I skimmed through on page seven and saw the 

23 n o t i c e of the meeting. 

24 I don't t h i n k i t was published enough. I t was not i n 

25 the paper t h i s morning. And I c a l l e d everybody I could 
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1 t h i n k of t o come. Of course, we're opposite the Flyers 

2 game. 

3 But I have one c o n s t i t u e n t t h a t i s handicapped. She 

4 has muscular dystrophy. She works at K-Mart. She has been 

5 cut down t o one day a week. She makes $60 gross per week. 

6 She also gets s o c i a l s e c u r i t y d i s a b i l i t y , which i s $404 a 

7 month. 

8 She pays her b i l l s . She might go without food. And 

9 a l l the neighbors are p i t c h i n g i n t o help her out. 

10 I do not t h i n k t h a t we have t o support her and help 

n her when other people are not paying t h e i r b i l l s . 

12 {Applause.) 

13 THE WITNESS: And f o r t h i s person who i s 44 years o l d 

14 to pay her b i l l s , I t h i n k t h a t ' s darn good. And other 

15 people are s i t t i n g there and saying, oh w e l l , t h a t ' s a l l 

16 r i g h t , I don't have t o pay. This g i r l t r i e s . 

17 And I would l i k e some j u s t i f i c a t i o n f o r the heating 

18 system insurance when my c o n s t i t u e n t across the s t r e e t was 

19 85 years o l d , h i s heat went out; he waited four days i n the 

20 cold. He had an 85-year-old w i f e . He has since passed 

21 away. 

22 He waited four days w i t h no heat i n t h a t house. And 

23 I don't t h i n k t h a t ' s f a i r and adequate service f o r somebody 

24 t h a t pays f o r a c o n t r a c t . 

25 Because personally, I went somewhere else. And mine 
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1 i s 24 hours. And i f I can get service from an i n d i v i d u a l 

2 company f o r less than I would get from the gas company, and 

3 they w i l l be out w i t h i n 24 hours, I f a i l t o see why the gas 

4 company cannot provide adequate service f o r people without 

5 heat e n t i r e l y i n t h e i r house, and they have paid. 

6 And t h a t ' s about a l l I have t o say. I keep my heat 

7 down t o 68. I f my mother was s t i l l a l i v e , I couldn't do 

8 t h a t . But i f I can t u r n my heat down and I can pay my 

9 b i l l s , I r e t i r e d e a r l y , I w i l l pay my b i l l , but I resent 

10 paying f o r people t h a t abuse paying t h e i r b i l l s , 

n (Applause.) 

12 THE WITNESS: That's a l l . 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. McCray. 

14 Tom McAvoy. 

15 Whereupon, 

16 THOMAS McAVOY 

17 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

18 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name, and 

19 s p e l l your l a s t name f o r the record. 

20 THE WITNESS: Thomas McAvoy. McAvoy's spe l l e d M-C 

21 c a p i t a l A-V-O-Y. My address, 1112 Wakeling Street, 19124. 

22 And I am a ratepayer of the Philadelphia Gas Works. 

23 JUDGE RAINEY: Please go ahead. 

24 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

25 THE WITNESS: A l l I would l i k e t o say i s , since the 
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1 Philadelphia Gas Works i s broke and continuin g t o lose 

2 money, I have one question. W i l l the Philadelphia Gas Works 

3 during the warm weather shut o f f the gas service of the 

4 people who don't or won't pay t h e i r gas b i l l ? 

5 I t doesn't make sense t o allow t h i s s i t u a t i o n t o j u s t 

6 go on i n d e f i n i t e l y . I t i s u n f a i r and unbusinesslike. I f 

7 people have d i f f i c u l t y paying t h e i r gas b i l l f o r good 

reason, there are other means t o help them t o make the 

9 payments. For example, LIHEAP. 

10 I would l i k e somebody t o be able t o answer t h a t 

11 question. Cut o f f t h i s problem, cut o f f the service of the 

12 people who are not paying. 

13 That's a l l I have t o say, Your Honor. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. McAvoy. 

15 (Applause. ) 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Those are a l l the names t h a t I have on 

17 the two sheets i n f r o n t of me. Let me check t o see whether 

18 or not any others have signed the s i g n - i n sheet. 

19 (Off-the-record pause.) 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: We're back on the record. 

21 Sandra Kelberg. 

22 May I swear you in? 

23 MS. KELBERG: Yes. 

24 

25 
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1 Whereupon, 

2 SANDRA KELBERG 

3 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

4 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name and 

5 s p e l l your name f o r the court r e p o r t e r . Also provide your 

6 address, s t a t e whether you're a PGW customer, and who you're 

7 representing. 

8 THE WITNESS: My name i s Sandra Kelberg, K-E-L-

9 B-E-R-G. I l i v e at 10815 Cawley Road. I am a PGW customer. 

10 And as everyone else said, I don't have a choice. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you representing y o u r s e l f here 

12 t h i s evening? 

13 THE WITNESS: I'm representing myself. I d i d n ' t 

14 expect t o get up here and speak. Also my neighbors and my 

15 90-year-old mother. 

16 JUDGE RAINEY: Go r i g h t ahead. 

17 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

18 THE WITNESS: I have a mother t h a t ' s 90 years o l d 

19 t h a t has never missed paying a b i l l . Never. She reads 

20 th i n g s i n the paper, she hears th i n g s on the news, and she 

21 gets very upset. 

22 I t w i l l come t o the p o i n t where she asks me, do I buy 

23 medicine or do I pay b i l l s . This i s not f a i r . She's 90 

24 years o l d , l i v e s i n her own apartment and pays her own 

25 b i l l s . 
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1 When are you people going t o wake up? Senior 

2 c i t i z e n s should not have t o pay. We should pay them f o r 

3 doing a l l they d i d a l l these years 

4 (Applause.) 

5 THE WITNESS: That's about a l l I r e a l l y have t o say. 

6 Thank you. 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Kelberg. 

(Applause.) 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: L i d i a Shan. 

10 Whereupon, 

11 LIDIA SHAN 

12 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

13 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your name, s p e l l your 

14 name, provide your address, s t a t e whether you're a PGW 

15 customer, and also who you're representing here t h i s 

16 evening. 

17 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

18 THE WITNESS: L i d i a Shan. I t ' s L-I-D-I-A, S-H-A-N. 

19 I l i v e at 301 Byberry Road, and t h i s i s a condominium where 

20 we have 192 u n i t s . Probably 70 percent of people who reside 

21 there are r e t i r e d people, and p r e t t y soon I w i l l be among 

22 them. 

23 I l i v e i n Philadelphia f o r 25 years. And t h i s i s 

24 s t r i k i n g me, and several times I was c a l l i n g PGW; I said, I 

25 cannot endure b i l l s l i k e t h a t . I j u s t can't. I can't 
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1 b e lieve i t . I don't use gas, I don't do t h i s , I don't do 

2 t h a t . And the b i l l comes f o r $100, $80. 

3 (Applause.) 

4 THE WITNESS: And I don't understand where these 

5 numbers are coming from. How much i s extra records t h a t 

6 cubic f e e t of gas to become a l l of a sudden t r i p l e or 

7 quadruple f o r one cubic f o o t . 

When I move t o t h i s community I paid $9.00 f o r gas. 

9 Now I'm paying $70. And you e x p l a i n t o me. 

10 I don't b e l i e v e t h a t the management of PGW i s 

n responsible. I don't believe t h a t PUC can f o l l o w them, and 

12 how f a r they can f o l l o w them. 

13 I have questions t o PUC a c t u a l l y t o ask them i f t h i s 

14 company cannot manage t h e i r money, then they have to get 

15 backup and somebody has t o provide f o r us other supplies f o r 

16 gas. 

17 (Applause. ) 

18 THE WITNESS: You see, they always want t o have a 

19 competition. Why i s there t h a t we have only PGW? This i s a 

20 question t o the c i t y , t o o f f i c i a l s , t o whoever governs them, 

21 whoever they pay t o and whoever doing t h i s kind of 

22 underground p o l i t i c a l games. 

23 But I don't believe t h a t people of l i k e us have t o 

24 covering, you see. And what you know i t i s going t o come 

25 t o , I t h i n k we should be u n i t e d and stop paying b i l l f o r 
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1 anything, and use the gas. Use the gas and stop paying. 

2 So w e ' l l see when, you know, l i k e nobody's going t o 

3 pay, then they maybe do something, i s the estimate, i s the 

4 c a l c u l a t e , and t h e r e f o r e the p r i c e would go down. That's 

5 very possible. 

6 Like the same w i t h the gasoline. I f people would be 

7 un i t e d , we wouldn't have p r i c e s l i k e t h a t . I never heard 

8 t h a t gasoline could go t h a t f a r i f we have so many other 

9 expenses. 

10 i f our colleges are so expensive, i f people don't 

n have p u b l i c t r a n s p o r t a t i o n t h a t works l i k e i n every other 

12 country i n the world, i f pharmaceuticals are so expensive 

13 t h a t nobody can a f f o r d . 

14 Retired people cannot a f f o r d . R e t i r e d people even 

15 don't have pharmaceuticals. Give us a break. Where i s our 

16 government who's supposed t o p r o t e c t us and represent us. 

17 (Applause. ) 

18 THE WITNESS: I don't know; i s there anyone from t h a t 

19 PGW s i t t i n g there? 

20 JUDGE RAINEY: PGW's counsel i s on my l e f t . 

21 THE WITNESS: Oh. That's the only person? I s i t 

22 only you who can represent such a huge company? And how 

23 much you're paid f o r s i t t i n g here, and what you're going t o 

24 do? What you're going t o do w i t h a l l t h i s testimony? 

25 (Applause. ) 
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1 THE WITNESS: Do you have at l e a s t a tape recorder 

2 t h a t maybe your CEOs i s say, w e l l , we have t o re s i g n ; or we 

3 should stop g e t t i n g m i l l i o n s of d o l l a r s i n our pays and our 

4 a l l kind of other, you know, l i k e under-pays and a l l kinds 

5 of tax exchange and whatever you can mention. And maybe 

6 t h a t w i l l allow us t o kind of get r e l i e f . 

7 And the second t h i n g I want t o ask. Where are those 

people who doesn't pay? Why they're not here? Why don't 

9 you b r i n g them t o a p u b l i c , you know, l i k e discuss things so 

10 people w i l l see them? 

11 And I bet you t h a t they are running the gas t o the 

12 top. As somebody mentioned here, they're walking bare f e e t 

13 i n the wi n t e r , and I am wearing three sweaters i n my cold. 

14 And what f o r ? 

is This i s so u n f a i r t o people l i k e who pays t o support 

16 your company. 

17 Like couple years ago I saw these l i k e t h i s surcharge 

18 and t h a t surcharge, there's another surcharge. And I said, 

19 why do we have a l l these surcharges? I want t o ask 

20 questions, and I want t o have i n w r i t i n g your CEOs or your 

21 people who supposed t o respond t o us and answer. 

22 This i s ab s o l u t e l y , you know, going out of hand. 

23 Every company r i p s you o f f i n the d a y l i g h t . And i t i s l i k e 

24 when a robber goes t o the bank and robs the bank, the p o l i c e 

25 chase him and put him to p r i s o n . 
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1 When PGW robs you day a f t e r day a f t e r day, they walk 

2 away, they charge even more. And t h i s i s a b s o l u t e l y the 

3 same robbery. Absolutely. I t ' s b a s i c a l l y go i n our pockets 

4 and rob us. 

5 I want t o have answers from people who are 

6 responsible f o r i t . The company who cannot manage t h e i r 

7 money should be bankrupt, l i k e thousands of other companies 

8 who couldn't — who s t o l e the money, l i k e Tycho and Enron. 

9 How come PGW i s not i n the same group? 

10 Because we don't know. Why i s i t t h a t you have t o 

n wait so long t o have a b i l l i o n d o l l a r s i n debt? I s your 

12 accountant i s wrong? I s your CEO wrong? I s your president 

13 wrong? Who i s wrong? 

M How long i t takes t o get a b i l l i o n d o l l a r i n debt? I 

15 r e a l l y don ' t understand. 

16 And how come you're the only company who supplies 

17 gas? We have t o ask our c i t y o f f i c i a l s and whoever, you 

18 know, t h a t does f o r us, l i k e the PUC company. Why do we 

19 have only PGW? We want t o get r i d o f them. They are no 

20 good f o r us. They supply gas, and we t h i n k t h a t they're 

21 overcharging us. 

22 Well, t h a t ' s i t . Could I have an answer i n w r i t i n g ? 

23 MR. CLEARFIELD: Ma'am, f i r s t of a l l , there i s a 

24 t r a n s c r i p t being made of everything t h a t ' s being said 

25 t o n i g h t , and w e ' l l be reviewing t h a t c a r e f u l l y . 
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THE WITNESS: I would l i k e t o have continuous d i a l o g 

w i t h your people. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Well, i f you have s p e c i f i c questions 

a f t e r the hearing and you want t o come up t o — 

THE WITNESS: I already asked my question. Thank you 

very much. I already asked the question. Company who 

cannot manage t h e i r business should go bankruptcy, and not 

ask other people t o support them. 

Because from t h a t we don't know whether we should 

support them t o cover t h e i r b i l l i o n d o l l a r s t h a t they l o s t . 

I f they l o s t the money, t h a t ' s t h e i r business. 

So your CEO i s not going t o get, you know, l i k e a l l 

these b e n e f i t s . Maybe a couple CEO should go, and somebody 

more smart, maybe a l i t t l e guy i n the back w i l l do b e t t e r . 

That's a good suggestion f o r PGW. 

Thank you very much. 

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Shan. 

{Applause.) 

JUDGE RAINEY: Camye Parker. 

MS. PARKER: Hello. 

JUDGE RAINEY: Hi, Ms. Parker. May I swear you in? 

MS. PARKER: Yes. 

Whereupon, 

CAMYE PARKER 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name and 

2 s p e l l your name. Also provide your address, s t a t e whether 

3 you're a PGW customer, and who you're representing here t h i s 

4 evening. 

5 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

6 THE WITNESS: My name i s Camye Parker. My name i s 

7 sp e l l e d C-A-M-Y-E, Parker. I l i v e at 6930 North Nineteenth 

8 St r e e t , P h i l a d e l p h i a , PA 19126. I have been a resident a l l 

9 of my l i f e i n Philadelphia. I l e f t here, went t o college, 

10 came back, and I have l i v e d a t my same address f o r almost 30 

11 years. 

12 I'm representing myself. I also am representing the 

13 working poor through the group t h a t I volunteer w i t h , the 

14 Eastern Service Workers Association. 

15 And these are people l i k e myself -- w e l l , I can't 

16 q u i t e claim myself alone, but people who are the working 

17 poor. 

18 These are people who work every day, or work t o f i n d 

19 a job every day, but yet the household income i s low, and 

20 lower than average. 

21 I don't hear anyone speaking f o r them. I hear the 

22 blame being put t o them f o r not being able t o meet t h e i r 

23 b i l l s . 

24 However, the o b l i g a t i o n should be t h a t we heat and 

25 give people the hot water and gas heat t h a t they need and 
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1 can a f f o r d or cannot a f f o r d . 

2 And i f you're going t o be complaining about people 

3 not paying, reconsider about the f a c t t h a t some of them 

4 can't a f f o r d t o pay as the rates are moving up. 

5 Now, myself, I'm on d i s a b i l i t y . I have t o admit I 

6 have an income higher than average. But at the same time, 

7 my income hasn't gone up i n the l a s t seven years. But my 

8 b i l l has. 

9 I have no c h i l d r e n , I have j u s t two i n the household. 

10 My b i l l s t a r t e d a t $12.00 f o r j u s t hot water, and now i t ' s 

11 up t o something l i k e $48. I used t o pay every quarter. 

12 I haven't done anything d i f f e r e n t l y . I'm not l i v i n g 

13 large. And the people who are working every day, l i k e the 

14 lady who works at K-Mark, a service worker, her income i s 

15 low. 

16 Now, what are we doing t o help them and t o address 

17 t h a t issue? 

18 (Applause. ) 

19 THE WITNESS: I agree t h a t people need to pay t h e i r 

20 b i l l s . But I t h i n k t h a t we can a l l agree t h a t i f you work 

21 your whole l i f e , and you work t o pay your b i l l s , and you 

22 f i n d t h a t you s t i l l can't manage because we s t i l l have 

23 expenses t h a t are increasing w e l l above i n f l a t i o n — and 

24 i n f l a t i o n i s not ne c e s s a r i l y a f f e c t i n g the pocketbook of 

25 people. I t ' s a f f e c t i n g the expenses, but i t ' s not producing 
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1 the income. What do we do about that? 

2 So I don't want the blame t o be j u s t we want t o be 

3 passing the buck along on who can pay and who can't pay, and 

4 we're paying t h e i r b i l l s . I want you t o readdress the issue 

5 of whether or not we are j u s t going outrageous w i t h the 

6 costs. That's my issue. 

7 As I said, I have not changed my l o c a t i o n . I've 

8 l i v e d a t my house f o r 28 years, I have no c h i l d r e n . My 

9 water b i l l i s not changing. 

10 But I can t e l l you t h i s , my f r i e n d s have a hard time 

11 paying t h e i r b i l l . Hot water and gas heat i s expensive. 

12 I ' l l t e l l you the t r u t h . I had a choice between gas 

13 heat or o i l heat. You know, I kept w i t h the o i l heat. 

14 Because I f i g u r e i f you're going t o t u r n me o f f , i t ' s only 

15 going t o be me. 

16 But at the same time, I've got f r i e n d s t h a t I have t o 

17 a c t u a l l y go over and help sometimes give them monies t o keep 

18 t h e i r gas on. 

19 I shouldn't have t o do t h a t . I'm not r i c h . But I 

20 w i l l say t h i s . I t doesn't seem l i k e anybody i s worrying 

21 about how we c o n t r o l our costs. 

22 I am an accountant. You want me t o work and do some 

23 volunteer work w i t h you t o help be more economical? I ' l l do 

24 t h a t . I got the background f o r t h a t . 

25 But I s t i l l t h i n k we f o r g o t t h a t these costs are 
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1 r i s i n g w e l l above the necessary expense. 

2 Thank you. 

3 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Parker. 

4 (Applause.) 

5 JUDGE RAINEY: Leo Gallagher. 

6 Whereupon, 

7 LEO A. GALLAGHER 

8 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your f u l l name, and 

10 s p e l l your name. 

11 THE WITNESS: Leo A. Gallagher, G-A-L-L-A-G-H-E-R. 

12 Address, 10909 Lockhart Road, Philadelphia. I'm a PGW 

13 customer. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: Go r i g h t ahead w i t h your testimony. 

15 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

16 THE WITNESS: This i s a t o t a l i n s u l t t o the c i t i z e n s 

17 of the C i t y of Philadelphia, and e s p e c i a l l y the senior 

is c i t i z e n s who st r u g g l e each time t o pay t h e i r b i l l s , each 

19 month, t o pay t h e i r b i l l s on time. 

20 The mayor has come out and said p u b l i c l y he t h i n k s 

21 t h i s i s a good idea. But then why shouldn't he? He did n ' t 

22 pay hi s b i l l . 

23 (Applause.) 

24 THE WITNESS: You want t o know why Philadelphia i s 

25 l o s i n g , you want t o know why Philadelphia i s now behind 
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1 Phoenix i n population, j u s t look at the potholes l i k e t h i s . 

2 I t ' s a t o t a l disgrace. And i f you go through w i t h t h i s , I 

3 hope people j u s t don't pay i t . Because I don't t h i n k I w i l l 

4 pay i t . 

5 (Applause. ) 

6 THE WITNESS: Just won't pay i t . Why should we pay 

7 i t ? I ' l l pay f o r the gas t h a t I use, but I'm not going t o 

8 pay f o r somebody who won't pay t h e i r b i l l . 

9 Thank you very much. 

10 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr. Gallagher. 

11 (Applause. ) 

12 JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Gallagher was the l a s t name on my 

13 l i s t . I s there anyone else here who would l i k e t o t e s t i f y ? 

14 Yes, ma'am. Come r i g h t up. 

15 (Pause.) 

16 Whereupon, 

17 DIANE RETZEACK 

18 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your name and s p e l l 

20 your name. 

21 THE WITNESS: Diane Retzeack, R-E-T-Z-E-A-C-K. 

22 JUDGE RAINEY: And Ms. Retzeack, would you provide 

23 your address? 

24 THE WITNESS: 12835 C l i f f y Drive. 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you a PGW customer? 
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1 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. 

2 JUDGE RAINEY: Go r i g h t ahead w i t h your testimony. 

3 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

4 THE WITNESS: This i s c e r t a i n l y not prepared. I ' l l 

5 do the best I can. 

6 My husband and I are l i k e i n between senior c i t i z e n . 

7 I'm not o l d enough, and I'm sure I'm going t o have enough 

8 money l e f t t o make i t , but I'm not so young t h a t I can 

9 r e a l l y go back t o work. 

10 When we got married, we were widowed, and when we got 

11 married we chose to stay i n the c i t y . We looked at the 

12 whole makeup of everything and thought, no, we want t o 

13 devote ourselves t o staying i n the c i t y i n the sense I've 

14 done a l o t of c i v i c work. 

15 I've served on the advisory c o u n c i l f o r Fairmont 

16 Park, the Water Department C i t i z e n s Advisory Council, the 

17 Seventh and Eight D i s t r i c t Police Advisory Council, Town 

18 Watch. 

19 And I d i d a l l t h i s because I wanted t o , because I 

20 believe the people have to give back f o r the people t h a t 

21 don' t have anything. 

22 We d i d accounting. We are not f o r t u n a t e enough to 

23 have a b i g defined pension. So we're the new generation of 

24 people coming up t h a t are going t o be l i v i n g on 401's and 

25 403's and whatever we d i d . 
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We put a gas f i r e p l a c e i n our house when we bought 

i t , knowing t h a t t h a t would help keep the gas low. We have 

3 a programmable thermostat. 

4 As I said, both of us are accountants. I keep every 

5 b i l l from every house I l i v e d i n on a ten-column sheet, the 

6 amount of u n i t s , what I paid and a l l . So at a quick scan I 

7 can t e l l how my gas b i l l has gone a l l the way back t o when I 

l i v e d i n Rowenhurst (phonetic) and Fox Chase. 

9 I r e a l i z e i f we get poor enough, I guess there's 

10 s t u f f t o help us out. But most of us, and most of you d i d 

n not work a l l t h e i r l i v e s t o get themselves i n a s i t u a t i o n 

12 where you are being nickeled-and-dimed t o death. 

13 We have known f o r years t h a t the gas company has been 

14 poorly managed. This i s not the f i r s t madness t h a t the gas 

15 company has been i n . 

16 And i t does get t o a p o i n t where your phone b i l l , 

17 your gas b i l l , no matter how much when you r e t i r e d you 

18 planned on i n f l a t i o n , you can't keep doing t h i s . 

19 We're going t o have a l i t t l e too much money f o r one 

20 t h i n g , but not enough money f o r another t h i n g . Some of the 

21 t r i p s t h a t we planned, some of the things t h a t we had wanted 

22 t o do, we've not been able t o . Because a c t u a l l y the cost of 

23 l i v i n g has gone up more than what we pr o j e c t e d i t t o be. 

24 My husband has a d e f i b r i l l a t o r and has had open heart 

25 surgery. Our gas goes down t o 60 at n i g h t on the 
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1 programmable thermostat. But when i t ' s r e a l l y cold, I can't 

2 keep i t down. We have t o t u r n our gas up. The man's health 

3 i s at stake. 

4 May I ask you something? What i s the r u l e f o r 

5 s h u t t i n g o f f gas? People keep saying, w e l l , shut o f f the 

6 people. I s n ' t there a r u l e t h a t says i f people don't pay 

7 t h e i r gas b i l l s , and then when the winter comes you have t o 

8 t u r n i t on again? 

9 JUDGE RAINEY: Well, there are r e g u l a t i o n s which the 

10 Commission has w i t h regard t o t e r m i n a t i o n of gas. And 

11 there's no r u l e t h a t says t h a t you have t o t u r n the gas back 

12 on f o r a customer who has not paid t h e i r b i l l . 

13 THE WITNESS: See, I've been vague about t h a t f o r a 

14 while, because I thought, w e l l , i f you t u r n them o f f now i n 

15 June, what i s t o say t h a t somebody has t o be turned on 

16 again. 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: There are c e r t a i n r u l e s t h a t the 

18 Commission has w i t h regard t o customer payments t o have gas 

19 restored. So t h a t t h a t has t o be followed. 

20 And then the company has i t s own t a r i f f w i t h regard 

21 t o t h a t as w e l l . So there are procedures t h a t have t o be 

22 followed. 

23 THE WITNESS: Uh-huh. Because nobody wants anybody 

24 t o freeze t o death. And I hear t h a t everybody else i s 

25 saying. 
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1 But at some po i n t there has t o be some b e t t e r 

2 management of what we are doing w i t h the people t h a t are 

3 managing the corporations. 

4 I am an accountant. I do understand a l i t t l e b i t 

5 about money management. You can ask me; I can t e l l you 

6 anything t h a t costs me. I can t e l l you overhead, 

7 d e p r e c i a t i o n ; anything. 

8 So there's a l o t of s t u f f t h a t I understand, t h a t I'm 

9 not j u s t going t o scream. I understand costs go up, I 

10 understand the r e g u l a t o r y , the seasonal adjustment f o r gas. 

11 But t o r e a l l y , what you're doing t o the older people, 

12 what we're doing t o everyone, but e s p e c i a l l y older people 

13 who r e a l l y don't have a chance t o go out and f i g u r e out how 

14 to earn more money, unless I become a greeter at Wal-Mart; 

15 and i s causing them a tremendous amount of angst. 

16 People who are i n t h i s auditorium, t o me, speaking t o 

17 you, were r a i s e d w i t h an e t h i c t h a t we took care of what we 

18 were responsible f o r . 

19 And you can't keep p u t t i n g t h a t kind of stress on 

20 people l i k e t h a t , whether they're going t o worry whether 

21 they're going t o have enough money t o pay t h e i r b i l l s . 

22 These people, and myself, are very dedicated. You know, our 

23 b i l l s go i n , they've never been l a t e . 

24 That puts stress on people t h a t can sometimes make 

25 them need more medication, r a i s e t h e i r blood pressure, do 
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1 t h i n g s t h a t they r e a l l y -- and I don't t h i n k people ever 

2 look at the t o l l of what t h a t costs, you know. 

3 So t h i s i s maybe j u s t a l i t t l e b i t d i f f e r e n t s l a n t on 

4 i t . But we have done everything. We've stayed i n the c i t y , 

5 we've work f o r the c i t y , we've t r i e d t o . 

6 I don't r e a l l y know where we're going t o go at t h i s 

7 p o i n t , because we have made our decisio n . And our house i s 

8 more e n e r g y - e f f i c i e n t than our o l d house, and we do t r y t o 

9 but the costs are -- t h i s i s the f i r s t , I j u s t looked at 

10 him, I said, I can't believe t h i s . I r e a l l y can't believe 

n how high they've gone. 

12 And maybe i t ' s j u s t another $80. But do you know 

13 t h a t might pay your HMO, or t h a t may buy your medicine, or 

14 t h a t might buy — you know. 

15 So when you guys are looking at a l l t h i s , I hope you 

16 begin t o look a l i t t l e b i t harder on how t o set up your 

17 receivables t o get them a l i t t l e b i t more c o l l e c t i b l e . 

18 I know the water department had a l o t of problems f o r 

19 a long time. And they had bond issues. And I know t h a t 

20 they d i d a l o t more t o s t r a i g h t e n out t h e i r c o l l e c t i o n r a t e 

21 than what PGW has done so f a r . 

22 I'd appreciate the same l e v e l , f o r the s a l a r i e s t h a t 

23 the people are being paid, I would appreciate a b e t t e r l e v e l 

24 of competence. 

25 Thank you very much. 
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1 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Retzeack. 

2 (Applause.) 

3 JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Pepe. 

4 Whereupon, 

5 TEODOZIA PEPE 

6 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

7 JUDGE RAINEY: Provide your f u l l name and s p e l l your 

8 name. 

9 THE WITNESS: My name i s Teodozia Pepe. P-E-P-E i s 

10 the l a s t name. 

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Would you s p e l l your f i r s t name as 

12 w e l l , please? 

13 THE WITNESS: T-E-O-D-O-Z-I-A. 

14 JUDGE RAINEY: And your address? 

15 THE WITNESS: 4021 F i d l e r Street, i n Philadelphia. 

16 That's East Tarsdale. 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: And you're a PGW customer? 

18 THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. Have been f o r many years. 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Are you representing y o u r s e l f here 

20 t h i s evening? 

21 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

22 THE WITNESS: Well, yes. I'm kind of disappointed on 

23 the numbers, but as t h a t woman p r i o r t o myself had been 

24 speaking, I was wondering, how come. 

25 I j u s t came from work. I'm a r e a l estate agent. I 
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t h i n k the reason you don 11 have a good showing i s because I 

j u s t found i t i n the Northeast Times. And t h a t comes out, I 

j u s t got i t on my doorstep t h i s morning, and had an 

o p p o r t u n i t y of looking at i t . And t h a t ' s how I found out 

about t h i s hearing. 

I t seems t o me t h a t i t looks l i k e the poor 

i n d i v i d u a l s who are senior c i t i z e n s , of which I'm almost 

one, were the only ones t o hear about t h i s . So I hope t h a t 

you give somebody else an o p p o r t u n i t y . 

You know, $81 i s c e r t a i n l y not a l o t of money. But 

$81 along w i t h everything else t h a t -- I am moving owners of 

homes out every day from the C i t y of Philadelphia t o Bucks 

County, t o Montgomery County, t o F l o r i d a . 

You know, you have t o be kind here, because everybody 

i s j u s t has enough. L i t t l e p e t t y p r i c e s ; $81. From what I 

read i n the paper today, the gas company's not doing too 

w e l l . The management i s t e r r i b l e . B i l l i o n s of d o l l a r s i s 

owed to the gas company, and i t c e r t a i n l y has to be from 

mismanagement. 

I c e r t a i n l y would hope t h a t t h i s $81 j u s t disappears. 

Because i t ' s j u s t another n a i l i n Philadelphia's c o f f i n . 

I've worked i n the r e a l estate business f o r six t e e n 

years. And ever since the t r a n s f e r tax, when they passed 

the t r a n s f e r tax, t h a t ' s when everyone s t a r t e d moving out. 

And I'm one of the thousands of r e a l t o r s who are doing the 
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1 job f o r them. 

2 I f you no t i c e the Philadelphia, the d i r e c t o r y , how 

3 t h i n i t i s , how t h i c k , i t used t o be. People l i k e 

4 Phi l a d e l p h i a , and they f i g h t t o stay here. But $81 today, 

5 what's going t o be tomorrow or the day a f t e r . 

6 You know, your firemen and policemen are the biggest 

7 movers. They can't wait t o get out of here. 

8 (Applause.) 

9 THE WITNESS: So I would t h i n k t h a t you need t o 

10 decide t h a t you got t o go a d i f f e r e n t way. Perhaps g e t t i n g 

n some b e t t e r management w i t h i n the company. 

12 (Applause.) 

13 THE WITNESS: And perhaps Philadelphia shouldn't own 

14 the company. I t h i n k i t should go t o an entrepreneur who 

15 knows how t o manage something. 

16 Thank you very much. 

17 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Ms. Pepe. 

18 {Applause. ) 

19 JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Pepe was the l a s t person on my 

20 present l i s t . Let me make a l a s t c a l l f o r anyone who wants 

21 t o t e s t i f y here t h i s evening. 

22 I s there anyone else who would l i k e t o t e s t i f y here 

23 t h i s evening? 

24 (No response.) 

25 JUDGE RAINEY: I f not, I would l i k e t o thank everyone 
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f o r appearing here t h i s evening. Please have a very safe 

journey home. And t h i s hearing's adjourned. 

(Whereupon, at 9:45 p.m., the hearing was adjourned, 

t o reconvene at a time and date t o be designated by the OALJ 

Scheduling Unit.) 

*** 
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C E R T I F I C A T E 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r , 

t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y 

by me, and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o t y p e w r i t i n g by me, or under 

my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and 

accurate record t o the best of my a b i l i t y . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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By 

W i l l i a m J . Hors t 
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